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MORTGAGEE LETTER 2009-36
TO:

ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES



ALL FHA ROSTER APPRAISERS

SUBJECT:
Revised Eligibility Requirements for FHA Roster Appraisers
The purpose of this Mortgagee Letter is to remind all approved lenders and appraisers that, as of October 1, 2009, appraisers listed on the Federal Housing Administration (FHA) Appraiser Roster who are not state certified (certified residential or certified general) will be removed from the Roster.   Impacted appraisers are encouraged to review Mortgagee Letter 2008-39, available at http://www.hud.gov/offices/adm/hudclips/, for more detailed information on the revised eligibility requirements set by Congress under the Housing and Economic Recovery Act of 2008.   Appraisers who are removed from the roster but who subsequently meet the minimum state certification eligibility requirements may apply for reinstatement to the Roster. 
Appraiser Qualification Criteria

Appraisers seeking to become state certified should review the 2008 Real Property Appraiser Qualification Criteria at:  
http://www.appraisalfoundation.org/s_appraisal/bin.asp?CID=117&DID=287&DOC=FILE.PDF
FHA Appraiser Roster Web Page 
For more information regarding FHA appraisal policy, access to resources, training events and updates as well as application procedures for placement on the FHA Appraiser Roster, interested parties should review the FHA Appraiser Roster web page at: http://www.hud.gov/groups/appraisers.cfm

If you should have any questions concerning this Mortgagee Letter, call 1-800-CALLFHA (1-800-225-5342).  Persons with hearing or speech impairments may access this number via TDD/TTY by calling 1-877-TDD-2HUD (1-877-833-2483)






Sincerely,







David H. Stevens






Assistant Secretary for Housing-







    Federal Housing Commissioner



